Minutes for the Regular 
Meeting of October 8, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY OCTOBER 8, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes,
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the September 10, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried.

Visitor:
Maria Adams attended the meeting to seek relief for a large bill due to a leak. After a short discussion Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to allow an adjustment of the overage charges of $225.30 due to the leak. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Engineer:

A. DEA:
The engineers had reviewed the site plans and given update requirements to the developer. The District has not heard anything further.
B. Comp Plan:
District Staff will follow up again with the engineers to make sure the Comp Plan is sent out for review and comment.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for September was 15% and for Friar Creek it was 104%. There was a short discussion regarding the leak that was found and fixed at Friar Creek. It caused the usage to double.
C. Letter:
There was a lengthy discussion regarding a letter from a customer and what had been the response to date. 
D. Leak Detector:
The Field Supervisor had been contacted from a rep for a company that sells leak detection equipment. He had come out to the District and demonstrated the equipment to the field employees. There was some discussion regarding purchasing some leak detection equipment. The Field Supervisor will get some information from several companies to compare. 
E. Leaks:
There had been several leaks on customer’s lines and there was a brief discussion.

F. Repairs:
There was some discussion regarding a repair done on the main line and the fact that it was in the right of way and a customer was wanting the District to do additional work so that they had use of the area. The Field Supervisor will revisit the area and make sure the District does not need to take further action.

G. Parking Issues:
There have been several instances lately where the employees did not have access to the meters because people were parking over the boxes. There was some discussion and research will be done on what laws apply and what the Districts options are.

H. Class:
The Field Supervisor had attended a class on disaster preparedness and gave a brief overview to the Board.

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for September were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Draft Budget:
A preliminary draft budget was presented to the Commissioners. There was a short discussion. A new draft will be done for the November meeting and the Budget hearing will be held in December. 
Vouchers:
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve vouchers 5166 through 5183 in the amount of $36,654.74. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for October in the amount of $14,488.41. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting, will be held on Thursday, November 12, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 9:13pm October 8, 2015.
Approved:
November 12, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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